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President’s Message
If you are reading this now, it is a great day for cellular technology. I am writing this from my cell phone in a remote campground in the UP. We are enjoying some quiet family time way up north. It is probably 80 degrees; I'm sitting by a fire and still covered head to toe. Up north mosquitoes are no joke. The Tri-V picnic was held in July. Lee and his makeshift committee did an excellent job. The food was great as always, and the number of kids seems to be ever increasing. The golf league is winding down. I believe the championship is this week. Good luck to all the golfers who are playing for big money. With the end of the golf season comes final golf. Everything seems to be all set for the golf weekend. I think it may be more fun this year than last (because I'm going this year). If I don't see you at final golf, hopefully I will see you at our next meeting which will be the first week of bowling in September. I will check the calendar when I get home and let everyone know the exact date and time. Until then, enjoy the rest of the summer.

Tri-V Wives Meeting
The September meeting will be held at the home of Jan Cashman @ 1 pm on Sept. 2. The October meeting will be held at the home of Sherry Kuhr on October 7 at 1 pm. All ladies are invited to attend!!
Book Club
No Information received
Tri V Golf

The Tri V golf season is winding down as the championship playoff contestants (8-11) are set. 1st half winners Mike Trachsel in A and Nick Angelosanto in B will take on the 2nd half winners George Hoffman in A and Dale Horst in B. Congratulations to all winners and good luck in the match. 

We want to thank all golfers for I great competitive season. There will be a fun night of team play on 8-18 if there is enough interest. Next season we will move to a 1 flight format using 100% handicap. We are also considering add the top 2 overall seasonal point getters to a playoff format.

Committee: Jay Trachsel, Dave Burke

Final Golf

If you haven’t paid your remaining money for final golf yet, you are late it was due August 1st. Please get the remaining money paid ASAP. Remember to be at THE NATUAL GOLF CLUB by 10:30 – 11:00 so we can get started on time. Friday’s golf will be Best Drive then play your own ball the rest of the hole. Scoring will be by the Callaway System. There will be 2 flights, A and B. This will be marked on score cards. Look forward to seeing everyone up North.

 

Committee:

Jeff

Dale

Geoff

John

Tri-V Picnic
The TRI-V Picnic was held at Rotary Park in Livonia on July 26. Thirty Nine adults and 22 children attended. A variety of food was enjoyed by all, followed by games for kids and adults. Joey, Serinty, Timothy, Chloe, Connor, Leven, Raven, Laney and Julia were the big winners of prize money although all were winners with allot of laughs and smiles! The adult winners were all Trachsels which makes sense since we are outnumbered so badly. Specifically Jeff, Brian, Liz, Jayme, and Bill increased their 401K's. A special thanks to Jay, Liz, And Brian Trachsel, Vicki and Nick Angelosato for helping with setup and all who helped clean up at the end. Thanks to Bill, Steve, and Brian T for helping with the games. Thanks to all who made the effort to attend to continue a great tradition. 
The Committee: 

Lee Anderson 

Jack Schaefer 

Geoff Steinhauer

Steak Roast
Flyers were passed out at the picnic. Contact George Hoffman, Tim Gies or John Lardin for any information

Childrens’ Xmas Party
The Children's Christmas Party is scheduled for Sunday, Dec. 6.
Trifles
From the Lardins
July ended up being a busier than normal for the Lardins.  It started with John wearing the boot for six weeks to relieve the Achilles tendinitis to avoid any risky surgery.  Fortunately it did its job.  Next was followed a defibrillator/pacemaker for John that was installed to correct an ejection factor for the heart that was implanted on June 16th  and left him able to do almost nothing until the final checkup on July 30th.  Everything read positive for the checkup on the 30th and all restrictions were lifted and he was able to play golf on the 31st. For the 12 weeks that he was on the mend his energy level now has to be brought back to a normal level.  He does have a tendency to tire if he tries to do too much.  Judy and John made a trip to Buhl ID on July 16th and returned on July 20th.  The forecast was for the temp to be in the 90s with humidity about 20%.  We packed accordingly and unfortunately the temp only got into the 80s and at night into the 40s and with such low humidity it was rather on the cool side each morning.  We returned from Buhl on the 20th and left for Corpus Christi TX to visit son Larry and Family on July 22nd returning on July 27th.  What a change in the temperature.  The high each day was in the mid to high 90s with the humidity in the high 80s to low 90s.  The heat index for the time there was 104 to 108 degrees, almost unbearable.   To make matters worse there was an ecoli breakout on Friday through Sunday so had to use bought or boiled water.  None of the restaurants were able to use neither their ice machines nor the fountain pop.  Good to see the kids and grandchildren but not an enjoyable trip. We mentioned last month that Judy had decided on her own doing it was time to let go of her 2006 Ford Explorer with 66,000 miles.  She decided on a red one to match Johns 2001 Ford Flex and at this time it is being built and should take delivery somewhere around the 17th of August.  

From the Plocharczyks
The oldest member of Tri-V, Art Trachsel, will be turning 95 on September 16th.  He is really excited about it and I know he would appreciate hearing from you.  His address is Art Trachsel, The Brook, 1201 W. Cedar Apt. B 12, Gladwin MI  48624.

 

Diane recently underwent sigmoid colon resection due to many years of diverticulitis. While the surgery seemed to go well, she picked up an infection from the hospital.  Hopefully, the drugs she is now on will take care of the infection and she can continue to heal from the surgery.  Thanks for the many cards, prayers and well wishes!

Calendar of Events


August







September
3rd, 10th, 17th Men’s Golf (430 pm)




No information was given!
3rd – 5th Ladies Getaway
21st -23rd Final Golf


August Birthdays    




September Birthdays
 
2nd Kathie Dushary






9th Shirley Suchner
6th John Lardin






12th Lee Anderson
9th Matt VanHollebeke





16th Art Trachsel
21st Katie Stress






26th Jane Trachsel &
28th John Mackson







Matt Hoffman
29th Peg Hoffman

August Anniversaries

September Anniversaries         
8-4-72 Jay & Liz Trachsel





9-16-67 Bob Sherry Kuhr
8-4-05 Steve & Amber Trachsel




9-18-71 Geo & Peg Hoffman
8-27-71 Terry & Sue Dunham




9-30-89 Cal & Janet Cashman
MEMORIES FROM THE AUGUST 2005 ISSUE OF TRI-V UMPH

One of the sad parts of doing the memories each month is when I have to remind all of the loss of one of our members.  August of 2005 was one of these times when we reported on the loss of loveable Sophia Ayotte with her battle with cancer and she went to a better place to join Nap on August 10th.  The others reported on were Onallee Trachsel who was taken to the hospital emergency room twice which was diagnosed with a somewhat elevated blood pressure and electrolytes out of whack.  Her doctor changed her blood pressure medicine and she was able to leave for the Trachsel vacation.  Virginia Buckley was released from rehab and along with Jim went to an assisted living community in Milford and Mike Lardin happened to pull a hamstring while water skiing but only missed one week of golf. Jacqui and Jack Schaefer shared the arrival of their newest grandson, Marcus, born on July 22nd.  New retirees were Terry Dunham officially retiring from Ford/Visteon after 33 years and John Lardin his second retirement.  This one from Northwest Airlines after 10 years.  John is making the adjustment by making it a point to do one thing a day so he does not use all of them up at once.  John’s retirement has allowed him to make short trips to Texas to visit son Larry and family.  The trip was the middle of August and upon his return Judy, John and John’s sisters made a short trip to Akron OH to visit their cousin. Out of town visitors included Nick Angelosanto’s first cousin and his wife from France for a week with Tim Gies being a tour guide of downtown Detroit for the day then a short overnight trip to Niagara Falls.  Visitors to the Lardin household for a week included her Mom, her mother’s next door neighbor and daughter.  Their adventures included the Henry Ford Museum, Rouge Plant Tour, Tiger baseball game, Bronner’s Christmas Store, 18 holes of golf and Canada with a trip to the Casino.  
The TRI-V Family Picnic was held at Gilbert Willis Park, Wixom, with a total of 79 in attendance and the TRI-V Girls Weekend at Jonesville, MI with 14 making the trip.  Final arrangements for Final Golf to be held the end of August in Garland MI were published.
MEMORIES FROM THE AUGUST 2010 ISSUE OF TRI-V UMPH

We continue to remember in our prayers Betty Galloway who requested to leave the Medical Care Facility and move in the Woodland Hospice House.  Her latest blood transfusion has not been sustained and she does not want any additional transfusions.  Tim Gies returned from the Trachsel family vacation sick and ended up in the emergency room.  He was diagnosed with a kidney stone and a stint was put in to help the stone move down in the bladder. Those on the move included Karlyn and Tim Gies traveling to South Carolina the last week of July for the Gies family vacation while Karen and Jeff Trachsel traveling to Gainesville FL for a few days to visit Trevor then to Parris Island SC to visit Karen’s Grandson John from Marine Boot Camp.  Judy Lardin spent 12 days the end of July and first part of August in IL with her Mom who continues to suffer from congested heart failure.  When she returns she will be on the Girls Weekend, a trip to Branson MO with fellow TRI-Vers and then a trip to Texas to visit Larry and family. John Lardin turned 30,000 miles on his 2009 Ford Flex (leased in August 2008) and turned it in early and purchased a 2001 Ford Flex (in August of 2010).  Both cars red with the 2011 having a few more gadgets not on the 2009 model.  The TRI-V Family Picnic was held on July 18th at Gunner Mettala Park, Wixom, with 49 adults and 18 children in attendance.  Upcoming events included the TRI-V Steak Roast on August 14th at Gunner Mettala Park, Wixom, TRI-V Wives Weekend Getaway the weekend of August 20th to 22nd at Mannsiding Lodge Bed and Breakfast in Harrison MI and TRI-V Final Golf the same weekend at Ray’s Retread on Gaylord MI with 24 scheduled to attend. This wraps up another trip down Memory Lane.  The “dog” days of summer have arrived.  The kids and grandchildren are getting antsy.  Our patience with some of them is being stretched.  Maybe now would be a good time to sit some afternoon and share some afternoon and share some family pictures or tell them things you did when their age.  Most important don’t let this special time go to waste. Until we meet you in print next month, the Good Lord willing, take care of one another.
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